
Town of Shutesbury 
Bylaw Format Bylaw 

Annual Town Meeting — May 5, 2018 
 

A motion was made and seconded that the Town vote to adopt the following bylaw: 
 
The Town Clerk shall be authorized to assign appropriate numbers and letters to section, 
subsections, paragraphs and sub-paragraphs of Town General Bylaws and Zoning Bylaw where 
none are approved by Town Meeting.  Where Town Meeting has approved numbering and 
lettering of sections, subsections, paragraphs and sub-paragraphs of Town General Bylaws 
and Zoning Bylaws, the Town Clerk, after consultation with the Town Administrator, shall be 
authorized to make non-substantive editorial revisions to the numbering and lettering to 
ensure consistent and appropriate sequencing, organization and numbering and lettering of 
the bylaws. 
 
 
Discussion: This will allow the Town Clerk to correct some sequencing errors that have been 
made in    bylaws. 

 


